MUNICIPAL DISTRICT OF NEWCASTLE WEST

MEETING TO BE HELD ON WEDNESDAY 7th FEBRUARY,

2018

Question submitted by Councillor L. Galvin

I will ask at the next Meeting for a litterbin to be provided at the bus stop near the church in Abbeyfeale

REPLY:

A survey has been carried out with regard to the location and number of litter bins within Abbeyfeale. There are 14 bins within the town. With regard to the above location, there is one bin within 10 metres of this location and three further litterbins within 100m of the location.

Ben Noonan
Senior Executive Engineer
Newcastle West Municipal District

MUNICIPAL DISTRICT OF NEWCASTLE WEST

MEETING TO BE HELD ON WEDNESDAY 7th FEBRUARY,

2018

Question submitted by Councillor L. Galvin

I will ask at the next Meeting if the following roads are on the roads repair programme and if not, can they be included

- (a) L7093 Dromtrasna
- (b) Healy's Forge to Horan's Cross
- (c) Cotter's Cross to Leahy's Cross Ballybehy
- (d) Four cross roads at the top of the hill (Collins Garage) towards Dromtrasna

REPLY:

- (a) L7093 Dromtrasna this roadway can be considered under the 2020 2021 Roads Reconstruction Programme subject to the availability of funding. As an interim measure tar patching will be carried out on this roadway.
- (b) Healy's Forge to Horan's Cross this roadway forms part of the 2018 Roads Reconstruction Programme
- (c) Cotter's Cross to Leahy's Cross Ballybehy this roadway forms part of the 2018 Surface Dressing Roads Programme
- (d) Four cross roads at the top of the hill (Collins Garage) towards Dromtrasna this roadway forms part of the 2019 Roads Reconstruction Programme.

The Roads noted above which are due to be completed in 2018 and 2019 are also subject to the availability of funding from the Department.

Ben Noonan
Senior Executive Engineer
Newcastle West Municipal District

MUNICIPAL DISTRICT OF NEWCASTLE WEST

MEETING TO BE HELD ON WEDNESDAY 7th FEBRUARY,

2018

Question submitted by Councillor L. Galvin

I will ask at the next Meeting for an update on the progress for the dredging of the River in Athea.

REPLY:

The Council are awaiting approval of the CFRAM schemes from the Office of Public Works. The plans with the proposed measures for the areas studied by the CFRAM need the approval of the Minister for Public Expenditure and Reform before any funding can be allocated. The plans are currently with the Minister for Public Expenditure and Reform and the OPW await approval from the Minister.

The measures proposed for Athea involve the construction of approximately 150m embankment on the east bank upstream of the bridge and approximately 150m wall on the west bank downstream of the bridge. The estimated costs of the Athea Flood Relief Scheme are €381,747 which falls within the threshold for Minor Works. It is likely that the Council may be requested to advance this scheme as a pre approved Minor Works scheme. However, the Council cannot proceed with advancing any of the CFRAM schemes until approval is received from the Office of Public Works.

Carmel Lynch
Senior Executive Engineer
Physical Development Directorate

MUNICIPAL DISTRICT OF NEWCASTLE WEST

MEETING TO BE HELD ON WEDNESDAY 7th FEBRUARY,

2018

Question submitted by Councillor J. Scanlan

I will ask at the next Meeting that the TII be requested to consider safety measures for traffic entering the N21 at Buckley's Cross Templeglantine from the northern side.

REPLY:

Contact will be made with the TII with regard to the safety measures at the above location.

Ben Noonan
Senior Executive Engineer
Newcastle West Municipal District

MUNICIPAL DISTRICT OF NEWCASTLE WEST

MEETING TO BE HELD ON WEDNESDAY 7th FEBRUARY,

2018

Question submitted by Councillor J. Scanlan

I will ask at the next Meeting when drainage issues and works to the footpaths at Kilready Castlemahon will be completed

REPLY:

Works will be carried out in this area in the coming months.

Ben Noonan
Senior Executive Engineer
Newcastle West Municipal District

MUNICIPAL DISTRICT OF NEWCASTLE WEST

MEETING TO BE HELD ON WEDNESDAY 7th FEBRUARY,

2018

Question submitted by Councillor J. Scanlan

I will ask at the next Meeting if low cost safety measures can be considered for Bohard Cross, Kilmeedy

REPLY:

An application for this junction was submitted as part of the 2018 Low Cost Safety Scheme to the Department of Transport, Tourism and Sport. We have been informed this week that this application was successful and it is expected that upgrade works will be carried out over the coming months.

Ben Noonan
Senior Executive Engineer
Newcastle West Municipal District

MUNICIPAL DISTRICT OF NEWCASTLE WEST

MEETING TO BE HELD ON WEDNESDAY 7th FEBRUARY,

2018

Question submitted by Councillor F. Foley

I will ask at the next Meeting when will the contractor return and finish the over lay at Knocknagorna Bridge in Athea.

REPLY:

Limerick City and County Council Roads crew have carried out repairs at this location.

Declan Flanagan Executive Engineer Adare Rathkeale Municipal District

29th January, 2018

MUNICIPAL DISTRICT OF NEWCASTLE WEST

MEETING TO BE HELD ON WEDNESDAY 7th FEBRUARY,

2018

Question submitted by Councillor M Collins

I will ask at the next Meeting if the Council would arrange to collect the first cut of grass at the commencement of the grass cutting programme.

REPLY:

Limerick City & County Council intend collecting the first cut of grass as part of the 2018 grass-cutting programme.

Roger Noonan A/Senior Executive Engineer Parks, Cleansing and Cemeteries